SCITUATE/WEST CORK SISTER CITY MINUTES
Wednesday, April 7,2021
Attendance:  Brenda O’Connor, Peter Mehegan, Siobhan Hunter, Christine Walsh, John Sullivan, RJ Dwyer, Patrice Maye, Maureen Dinsmore and Carol Sullivan-Hanley. Jim Canavan was present as a guest.
 The meeting was called to order at 5:06 pm on Zoom
The acceptance of the April 7, 2021 Agenda was accepted unanimously. 
Approval of Minutes: The minutes for the March meeting were accepted.
EDC Member Transition: Our stalwart member and fellow traveler is leaving to move the North Shore. Gina Savage will be his replacement representing the EDC. She will attend our next meeting.
Treasurer’s Report: The current balance in the account is $14,942.48. There are now two accounts: the money for scholarships for the student exchange (placed in a higher interest earning account) and the “grant” money which needs to be spent June 30, 2021. Brenda O’Connor has been using these funds to purchase decals and flags for the Trail, in addition to website support.
While the Visitor Center looks forward to a soft opening in June 2021; it is likely a year from then that the trail will be established. John Sullivan will be reaching out to Aer Lingus for a corporate donation. We are continuing to make meaningful community connections welcoming town managers and historical society presidents. A concerted effort is in place to provide docent training for the Irish Mossing Museum. With more informed volunteers, we hope that it may be open and staffed more frequently. 
The St. Patrick’s Day toast on Zoom was particularly poignant this year. Members of West Cork and Scituate lifted a glass to celebrate our connections and kinship. The havoc that the pandemic has reeked put aside for a moment. There is a desire to make the Guinness Book of World Records with fellow toasters next year (details to follow…)
The documents for the Five-Year Review were shared and members were asked to share initial commentary at our next meeting in May.
Some Committee assignments are up per the by-laws, yet many will be new members of the SSIHT board of directors. We will say “good-bye” to Audrey Donovan as her term finishes. We thank she and her husband Liam for the support of our organization.
The Easter Rising Commemoration and Proclamation Dedication scheduled for April 26, 2020 was been postponed; and will now occur on Sunday morning April 25, 2021. The Irish Consulate will be present in addition to other political dignitaries, members of Sister City Committees and the public. Ruth Thompson, of the Scituate Mariner will write up and showcase the story. 
We will meet next month on May 5th at 5:00. Weather permitting, we will be at the Maritime Center.
We adjourned at 6:15pm.










